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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: AGM Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	         Monday 14th September 2015

	Parent Council AGM
	         7pm-7:30pm, School Staff Room


Minutes of Meeting

Parents:        Margaret Davidson, Alison Campbell, Victoria Ritchie, Glenda Cowe, Hayley 


Barr, Erik Aasterud, Liz Sturley, Babu John, Marta Lesuiak, Colm    
                    O’Riordan, Tania Davidson, Corrie Findlay, Anna Bokedal and Julian        

           Maunder                                        
Teachers:
Alison Murison (Head Teacher)

    
Councillors:

    
Apologies:   
Ray Riddoch, Alan Denison, Pam Burney, John Anderson, Sarah Blizzard 


and Alex Nicoll               
Welcome 
Margaret thanked everyone for coming along to the Parent Council’s AGM.  Introductions were made as Aberdeen Grammar’s new Head Teacher; Ms Murison was in attendance along with a number of parents attending their first meeting.
Apologies
Apologies were received from Ray Riddoch, Alan Denison, Pam Burney John Anderson, Sarah Blizzard and Alex Nicoll.
Approval of Minutes of Previous AGM

The minutes of the previous AGM were approved by the Parent Council.  Their approval was proposed by Colm O’Riordan and seconded by Tania Davidson.

Chairperson’s Report
· This has been a very good year for the Parent Council in terms of membership.  With 16 members, the PC has been able to concentrate on communication with parents rather than trying to recruit new members to keep it going. 

· As agreed at the last AGM, the PC changed the advert that goes into the school newsletter so the focus was on getting contact details from parents.  The meeting dates were still provided along with an invitation to attend.  

· The PC now has its blog up and running.  Agendas, minutes and communication from other organisations such as APCF and ACC are being posted on it.

· The PC has actively participated in the recruitment and selection of Aberdeen Grammar’s new Rector Ms Murison, our Acting Senior Depute Head, Miss Adam and our Acting Depute Head, Mr Robertson.  The PC members who took part found it very interesting and had our opinions listened to at all stages of the process.

Treasurer’s Report
Tania advised that the accounts were audited and submitted to ACC for May 30th and handed round copies of the accounts which showed a closing balance of £2,576.11. The PC was billed for S1 letters for the S1 parent information packs and the advert in the summer newsletter.  The total cost was £200.00, so the balance at the end of the summer term (3rd July), was £2,376.11.  Tania informed everyone that the ACC Parent Council administrative funds were through and we received £984.00.  This meant the balance at the start of this term was £3,360.11.  Tania is waiting for the PTA’s letter to parents requesting financial donations to be issued. Maureen Marton has forward a copy of letter for the accounts. 
PTA Report
Liz Sturley, Vice Chair of the PTA provided feedback to the Parent Council as the PTA is a sub-committee of the PC.  She advised that fundraising is challenging and they are continually looking for new ideas to ensure they can continue to fund the pupil homework diaries and subsidise the House badges.  The Ceildh they held earlier in the year and the letter requesting financial donations were both very successful.  The PTA decided to issue another letter this year requesting financial assistance as they are aware that parents want to contribute to the PTA but are often too busy to attend fundraising events.  The PTA is looking for new members for the committee and the tea rota.  They can be contacted at aberdeengrammarpta@outlook.com.  Action: Margaret offered to add the PTAs contact details to the footer in the PCs correspondence and to publicise their events on the PCs blog. 
Election of Parent Council Members
John Anderson, Anna Bokedal, Ray Riddoch, Pam Burney, Sarah Blazzard, Alex Nicoll, Babu John and Colm O’Riordan will continue into the 2nd year of their 2 year term.  Action: Margaret to check if Raif Yuecel and Madheri Tangirala wish to continue for a 2nd year.  Hayley Barr joined as a new member.  Margaret Davidson, Tania Davidson, Alison Campbell and Julian Maunder volunteered to serve another 2 year term and were welcomed back onto the Parent Council.  Action: Margaret to contact Neill Renton to confirm if he would like to volunteer for a further term.

Election of Office Bearers

The office bearers all stood down and the office bearers for 2015/16 were elected as follows:
	Position
	Nominee
	Proposed 
	Seconded

	Chairperson
	Margaret Davidson
	Tania Davidson
	Colm O’Riordan

	Treasurer
	Tania Davidson
	Margaret Davidson
	Colm O’Riordan

	Secretary
	John Anderson
	Margaret Davidson
	Tania Davidson

	Minutes Clerk
	Alison Campbell
	Tania Davidson
	Margaret Davidson


AOCB
There was no additional business to be discussed.
Next Meeting
The next meeting is scheduled to take place immediately after this AGM.
PC Meetings for 2015/16

Monday 23rd November 2015

Monday 1st February 2016

Monday 25th April 2016

Monday 6th June 2016
The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.  Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk and within the Aberdeen Grammar PC area of acpfc.org.uk

Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags.  If you wish to join the Aberdeen Grammar PTA or have a fundraising idea, please email them at aberdeengrammarpta@outlook.com.
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